
CITY OF PALM BAY, FLORIDA 

CITIZENS’ BUDGET ADVISORY BOARD  
MEETING 2020-03 

Held on Wednesday, the 11th day of March 2020, at the City Hall Council Chambers, 120 
Malabar Road, SE, Palm Bay, Florida. 

This meeting was properly noticed pursuant to law; the minutes are on file in the Office of 
the City Clerk, City Hall, Palm Bay, Florida. 

The meeting was called to order by Aaron Parr at the hour of 6:31 P.M. 

ROLL CALL: 

CHAIRPERSON: Dawn Bittar Absent 
VICE CHAIRPERSON: Aaron Parr Present 
MEMBER: David Hernandez Absent 
MEMBER: Asheley Hepburn Present 
MEMBER: Charles Radley Absent 
MEMBER: Traci Hildreth Present 
MEMBER: James Boothroyd Present 
CITY STAFF:  Present was Lisa Morrell, City Manager; Yvonne McDonald, Finance 
Director. 

ADOPTION OF MINUTES: 

1. Meeting 2020-02; February 12, 2020 

Mrs. McDonald announced that the meeting number on the minutes in the agenda packet 
reflected Meeting 2020-01 instead of 2020-02. Motion by Ms. Hildreth, seconded by Mr. 
Boothroyd, to adopt the minutes as presented with the meeting number revision as 
announced.  Motion carried unanimously. 

PUBLIC COMMENTS: 

There were no public comments. 

NEW BUSINESS: 

1. Additional Date Council Chambers reserved for CBAB meetings 

Mr. Hepburn stated that the dates would not be acceptable for him because of work 
meetings scheduled on Tuesday.   
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Motion by Mr. Boothroyd, seconded by Mr. Hepburn, to accept the additional dates to 
hold the Chambers for the CBAB meetings.  Motion carried unanimously. 

2. Board Member Absences 

Chairperson Parr asked everyone to make an effort to attend the meetings.  He stated 
they could revisit the by-laws if necessary.  

3. FY 20 1ST Budget Amendment Approved by City Council 

Chairperson Parr pointed out that not all expenditures on the Budget Amendment were 
not coming out of General Fund. 

The City Manager reviewed/highlighted items on the Budget Amendment.  

4. Budget Item Discussion/Presentation (Aaron Parr) 

Chairperson Parr requested that a budget calendar, similar to the one presented last year, 
be provided to the Board. 

Mr. Hepburn wanted to review a copy of the City’s Budget Manual and FY 21 Budget 
presentation made to staff. 

Chairperson Parr requested that the board members present any concerns regarding the 
budget at the next two meetings. 

Mr. Hepburn did not want department presentations to the Board and felt it should go 
through the City Manager. He said the Board should review items by function, i.e., Public 
Safety, Parks and Recreation, Administration etc., and look at current year budget and 
look at where there were gaps in function performance and things were not being done. 

A list of items requested last year that were not funded last year was requested. 

Chairperson Parr challenged the Board to reach out to the community for their opinions 
on what was important. 

Mr. Hepburn said a Strategic Plan was needed, a 5-year plan to use as a resource plan.  
City Manager would be doing so with new council after 2020 election. 
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ADJOURNMENT: 

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 8:45 P.M. 

___________________________________ 
Aaron Parr, Chairperson 

ATTEST: 

___________________________________ 
Yvonne McDonald, Finance Director 
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